Deep Kiver Board of Fire Commissioners

57 Union Street • Deep River, CT 06417

April 1, 2019

The April 1, 2019 meeting of the Deep River Fire Commission began at 7:09 P.M. with Bowden, Budney, Dube, Tim Lee, and David in attendance. Engineer Tom Lee was also present.

The minutes of the March 4, 2019 were reviewed and accepted with the following corrections: Four suits were purchased from equipment, All info from CIRMA was sent to Town Hall. Commission addressed Boards to purchase nine sets of gear for new members. Moved by Lee, 2nd, David. Unan.

Financial Statements were reviewed. The Vehicle Maintenance budget is high, and they will need to look to other lines to stay within budget.

Chief reports the banquet went well. He thanked those on the Commission who came out to support the purchase of gear for the new members.

There was no Deputy's report.

The Engineer's reported he is doing as well as he can with the current budget.

There was no Fire Marshal report.

Under Old Business, a letter sent to VSCC concerning the delay in dispatching after a car accident, was discussed, as well as the rebuttal from the recipient.

Budney also asked about having an insurance Rep. come to discuss some old matters.

The Rep. is scheduled to come to the May 2019 meeting.

David stated he did not receive any information on the eligibility of members for the retirement, nor has he been to any meetings concerning it, either. The Chief will reach out to the other members involved to see if he can get the information to David. Bowden will pursue the repair of the leaking roof at Headquarters.

Under Other Business, the Chief provided a copy of an old letter concerning false alarms. Although Bowden said he would look into finding out more information about the contents of the letter, it was decided to look into this at the May 2019 meeting.

This meeting adjourned at 8:05. Moved by David, 2nd, Budney. Unan.

Respectfully Submitted, Hyareth Jenpimmms